
 
 
 

 “Bay Area communities working together for a sustainable energy future.” 
   
 

 
BayREN is administered by the Association of Bay Area Governments (ABAG) 

Bay Area Metro Center, 375 Beale Street, Suite 700, San Francisco, California 94105-2066      
(415) 820- 7947     www.BayREN.org      JennyB@abag.ca.gov 

March 31, 2017 
 
Deborah O. Raphael, Director 
San Francisco Department of the Environment 
1455 Market Street, Suite 1200 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Sent via email only to Debbie.raphael@sfgov.org 
 
Dear Ms. Raphael, 
 
We are pleased to confirm that San Francisco Department of the Environment (SFE) is part of the 
Association of Bay Area Government’s (ABAG) team for BayREN: Integrated Commercial Retrofits 
(BRICR), a project funded by the United States Department of Energy (USDOE).  ABAG is awardee 
number DE-EE007558 and the grant Award number is 1385-1668.  The USDOE contract is effective 
October 1, 2016 and ends December 31, 2019. 
 
ABAG is acting as the prime recipient and will manage all reporting to the USDOE.  The Department of 
the Environment is the technical and programmatic lead and will hold and manage the subcontracts for 
the technical partners listed below.  The total budget for SFE and its subcontractors is $447,370, and is 
broken down as follows: 
 

$329,000 SF Department of Environment 

$10,000 Business Council on Climate Change 

$30,000 Prospect Silicon Valley 

$1,000 Joule Assets 

$1,000 Renew Finance 

$1,000 Emerald Cities 

$30,000 East Bay Energy Watch 

$19,620 Travel Expenses 

$25,750 Other Expenses 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Very truly yours, 
Association of Bay Area Governments 

 
Jennifer K. Berg 
Senior Program Manager 
Cc: Cal Broomhead, SFE 
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